Natural Sciences Chairs Council
August 19, 2024
2:00 pm – 4:15 pm


In Attendance: J. Dodsworth, D. Smith, K. Dajani, C. Todd, N. Dabbs, M. Jetter, P. Pattayakorn, G. Escalante, C. Hood, T. Valencia, D. Rinebolt, S. Pantula,


Announcements by Chairs

· Dr. Hood reported that the Physics and Astronomy Department faculty have been busy acquiring grants for the new school year.
· Dr. Hood reported that Sara Callori has been promoted to full professor.
· Dr. Smith reported that the Chemistry and Biochemistry Department have a new faculty member joining them this semester.  
· Dr. Jetter inquired about the possibility of hiring additional faculty this year.  Dean Pantula answered that there are 3 searches taking place across the entire university and those are actually searches that have not been filled from this past year. For CNS , we are continuing the search for Physics and Astronomy department chair. 
· Dr. Todd reported that the Geology Department has had a productive summer.  Lab spaces and offices that were previously unavailable are now cleaned and ready for use.
· Dr. Todd reported that she has encountered multiple problems caused by Pack Enrollment.  She stated as the chair of a small department she is able to access all of the geology students’ schedules.  She has dealt with many students unable to get into the correct math and chemistry classes that are necessary for geology students.  She has also had students reach out to her stating that they have had classes added to their schedule that they were unaware of.  She is concerned that departments with many incoming students may need to check to make sure their students are getting into the right classes.
· Dr. Dajani reported that he has been busy working with the new hire for the School of Computer Science and Engineering, Dr. Xiangyu Li.
· Dr. Dajani reported the department’s fall schedule is packed with students as he has worked hard to make sure that as many as possible students seeking seats in their classes are able to enroll.
· Dr. Dajani encouraged the other chairs to talk to their faculty about applying for grants that have scholarships.  This has been very helpful for the CSE department.
· Dr. Dodsworth commented that the power outages that we experienced have cut into the summer schedule which is only a 5-week session rather than a 6-week session.  This has created some problems with faculty being able to cover all the material they need to cover.  Dr. Hood explained that this happens every few years depending on the holidays’ interaction with the schedule.
· Dr. Pattayakorn reported that the Nursing Department had their new full-time lecturer decline the job offer and all classes she was scheduled to teach.
· Dr. Dabbs reported that the Kinesiology Department has been working with the Nursing Department and the Social Work Department on a CVS grant.
· Dr. Dabbs reported that the department is piloting a new internship program.
· 
Announcements by Admin
· Ms. Valencia thanked the chairs for their contributions of ice cream toppings for the staff ice cream event.
· Ms. Valencia announced that she will be unable to make any changes to the part-time faculty contracts for the next two weeks.
· Ms. Valencia requested that the chairs provide her with the number of ISAs and SAs that they plan on hiring so she can make sure the department has the funds available to hire those ISAs and SAs.  
· Dean Pantula asked the chairs for their opinions of the funding of the Professional Development Funds for faculty.  
· Dr. Hood informed the chairs of the low enrollment for fall semester and requested the chairs please check their classes and accommodate room for any students needing classes.
· Dr. Hood informed chairs the scheduling of classes for Spring 2025 will begin soon.  She asked them to think about their large lecture classes and what accommodation they may need.  She will schedule a meeting for next week to discuss this.  
· Dr. Hood informed chairs that she has created a template for reporting reassigned time for faculty.  She will send out instructions to the chairs on how to use this template.
· Dean Pantula spoke to the chairs about the upcoming CNS convocation.  It will be held from 1:30 to 3:00 p.m. in CGI 103.  He asked the chairs to do a brief introduction of their new faculty and share any department updates.
· Dean Pantula reported that he had sent an email to the chairs about the Board of Trustees sponsored legislation and asked them to let him know if they have any concerns.
· Dr. Escalante reported that the Science Success Center advisors are dealing with issues where students are getting wrong information about classes they need to take.  Pack Enrollment this semester has had many issues with providing incorrect information to students and enrolling students in the wrong classes.

